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Wow! That is my way of describing my thoughts about the 
weather during the last few weeks. We had super cold 
days with strong winds and then we had some reasonably 
nice winter weather. Then we had two days of extremely 
strong winds that caused a lot of damage throughout the 
area. In between those days we had some of the nicest 
days you could hope for in the winter while living in the 
Midwest. Some say that this is normal for living in Ne-
braska. I am not sure that this wide swing in conditions is 
all that normal. Just my thoughts! 

 

WINTER SPORTS/ACTIVITIES 
The high school winter sports and activity seasons are rap-
idly approaching the end of their seasons. The last regular 
scheduled events and state sanctioned tournaments are 
just around the corner in most activities. The coaches/
sponsors and participants would appreciate your presence 
and support at any future contests. 

 

JANUARY SCHOOL BOARD MEETING 
In the following few paragraphs, I will try to summarize 
some of the items that were on the January school board 
meeting agenda. 

Resignations—Two teachers submitted their resignations 

at the January meeting and the board accepted them. 
Kathy Irish who is currently a first grade teacher at Platte 
Center will be greatly missed. She has done an out-
standing job in teaching her students and in working with 
our staff. She has plans for retirement, but may be seen 
back in the classroom as a substitute in the future. Jen Hi-
manga who is currently our band instructor has been work-
ing hard to develop our band program. She is leaving the 
area as her husband took a position in a company located 
in another state. Both of these ladies have been doing an 
excellent job for our students and our community. Both will 
be missed and we would like to wish both of them the best 
in their future endeavors. 
 

(See Superintendent —  page 2) 

Steve Borer, Principal 7-12 
 

Lakeview Jr.-Sr. High school is plan-

ning to host the 5th annual Career/Academic 

Night on Feb 3rd, 2014. The college and career 

fair will be held at the same time as Parent-

Teacher conferences from 5:00-8:30pm. Don’t 

miss out, it is a great opportunity!! 

Colleges, businesses and the armed 

services will set up booths in the commons area 

and will provide an opportunity for students 

and parents to visit and ask questions. For 

younger students it is a perfect time to start 

asking questions about the requirements 

needed for potential colleges or the skills and 

education needed for particular jobs in busi-

ness. 

There is evidence to support that the 

more exposure and the earlier parents and stu-

dents begin to talk about, explore, and seek 

out potential career and college options the 

easier it is to make these decisions when the 

time comes. For our older students it is a bene-

ficial time to ask questions before you make 

any commitments about your life after high 

school. It gives you a platform to help solidify 

your decisions and begin the transition into the 

next stages of life.  

We are very excited about the oppor-

tunity to provide this experience for our stu-

dents, parents and patrons. We are also excited 

about the opportunity to connect with busi-

nesses in our community and allow them to 

share their needs to a stakeholder audience. 

Students and parents alike may begin 

to make preparations for their future goals!  If 

you are a business owner in our district and 

would like to set up a booth on Feb 3rd, please 

contact me as soon as possible as there is lim-

ited space available. If you have any questions 

about the Career/Academic Night please feel 

free to call me or Mrs. Lyons at (564-8518). 

5th Annual Lakeview  

Academic/Career Fair 
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Don’t Miss Out on the 2014 Lakeview  

Academic/Career Fair!! 

MONDAY,  Feb. 3rd, 5:00-8:30pm 

 

In the Lakeview Jr.-Sr. High School Commons Area  

 

Over 20 colleges and businesses will be in attendance!  
For younger students it is a perfect time to start asking questions 

about the requirements needed for potential colleges or the skills 

 and education they need for the jobs they want!  

Facility Improvements—The school board members and 

the administration are working on a short term and long 
term plan for facility maintenance and improvements. This 
plan will be discussed at the February and/or March school 
board meetings. 

Board Officers & Committees—The board elected officers 

for the 2014 year. They are as follows: President-Keith 
Runge; Vice-President-Tim Mueller, Secretary-Mary Ann 
Schreiber & Treasurer-Dan Pabian. The board also ap-
proved the committee assignments for the new year.  They 
are as follows:  

* Americanism/Curriculum (Pabian, Loseke & Schreiber) 

* Building & Grounds (Runge, Mueller & Jaixen) 

* Public Relations (Runge, Loseke & Pabian) 

* Policy (Jaixen, Schreiber & Runge) 

* Budget (Mueller, Pabian & Schreiber) 

* Personnel/Negotiations (Mueller, Jaixen & Loseke). 

District Affirmative Action Coordinator—The board ap-

proved the superintendent of schools, Russ Freeman, as 
the District’s Affirmative Action Coordinator. Part of the du-
ties of this position is publication of the notification of the 
district’s statement of non-discrimination. 

 

2014 NOTICE OF NON-DISCRIMINATION 

The Lakeview Community School District does not discrimi-
nate on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, relig-
ion, marital status, sex or disability in employment, voca-
tional programs or activities as set forth in compliance with 
federal and state statues and regulations. Any persons 
having inquiries concerning Lakeview Community Schools 
compliance with Title II, Title IV, Title VI, Title IX and/or 
Section 504 may contact Russ Freeman, Superintendent, 
Lakeview Community Schools. 

 

QUESTIONS & CONCERNS 

As we are starting a new calendar year, I will once again 
ask you to feel free to communicate with me about any 
questions or concerns you might have concerning the 
school district. We have a good school, but are always 
striving to become better. This can be accomplished with 
your willingness to share your thoughts and ideas. I can be 
contacted at school (402-562-8518) or at home (402-562-
8505). 

 

 

 

 

 

(Superintendent — Continued from page 1) 



Help Us Keep YOU Informed!  

It is very important that we keep your child’s in-

formation up-to-date in the event your child would 

get sick, there are weather notifications, or there was 

an emergency at school. Please call the Administra-

tion Office at 402-564-8518 if you have any changes. 
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Snowball Winter Formal 

Coronation Held Jan 4, 2014 

Congratulations to our Snowball Royalty who 

were crowned at the winter formal dance 

held on Saturday, January 4, 2014 at the 

Lakeview gymnasium.  Queen and King 

were Taryn Luedtke and Ethan Scheffler, 

while runners-up were Rayna Butterfield and 

Mark Jarecki.  Junior class attendants were 

Abbey Humlicek and Logan Rodehorst, 

sophomore class attendants were Victoria 

Sprunk and Austin Maurer, and the freshmen 

class attendants were Addie Wilke and Jor-

dan Janssen.  Homecoming royalty Hannah Maurer and Aus-

tin Urkoski crowned the winners for the Snowball coronation.  

Thank you to all the students who came out and danced the 

evening away—and to the senior class members who were in 

charge of decorating and clean-up.  -Mrs. Jill Krienke, Senior 

Class Sponsor 
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ONE-ACT FINISHES STRONG! 

 

The One-Act Play Production team, coached by Mr. Joe Kmiecik and Mrs. Alicia Blu-

menthal, wrapped up a great season on Monday, January 13th when they per-
formed the comedic short play “Feed the Whales: The Saga of the Boy-Band Oreo” 

for parents and friends at school. After placing 8th out of 9 teams at Conference, 

the group pulled together and came in third at Districts – one spot shy of qualify-
ing for State. On top of a great group performance, seniors Tony Blaser and Han-

nah Maurer and junior Josie Grimes were recognized as outstanding performers at 
Conference, and Tony Blaser and sophomore Rachel Shadley qualified for Aca-

demic All-State. 

We want to thank the fans that came out to performances all season long, and to 

all those who contributed on Monday night performance.  Your generous donations 

will be put towards next year’s sets and costumes. 

The Lakeview Speech Team  
enjoyed a successful start to the 2014 season with a fourth place finish at 

the Pierce Bluejay Invite on Saturday, January 18.  Helping the squad 

achieve the high ranking were three individual medalists.  Whitney 

Coop finished third in Informative Speaking. Josie Grimes was cham-

pion of Interpretation of Poetry. Rounding out the top performers was 

Tony Blaser who also brought home the gold in Interpretation of Hu-

morous Prose.  In JV competition,  Maddie Hilbert placed second in 

Persuasive Speaking.  The team will try to continue its high level of per-

formance in upcoming January tournaments at Fremont, Scotus, 

Howells, and Millard West. 

LAKEVIEW PROUD TO BE FULL OF “DRAMA”!  

         Music Notes from the Vocal Department 
     Congratulations to the following vocal students who auditioned 
     for and were accepted into the following honor choirs: 
 

UNIVERSITY OF NEBRASKA KEARNEY    HASTINGS HONOR CHOIR 

Honor Choir -   Chase Gronenthal     Torie Egger 

   Amanda Humlicek                   Chase Gronenthal 

Festival Choir -  Brian Crabtree 

  Torie Egger                STATE FFA CHOIR   

  Jade Higgins              Macy Bakenhus Torie Egger 

  Kyle Lindstrom             Caleb Franzen    Rena Garretson 

  Stephany Lopez             Nick Harms  Amanda Humlicek 

Women’s  Choir - Macy Bakenhus             Jordee Korte 
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December’s Artist of the Month     
The artist of the month for Dec. was Morgan Peters.  Morgan is a sophomore and was in 

Drawing class last semester.  The assignment was to use ink techniques to create a draw-

ing of her eyes.  When asked for a comment about her art work she replied, "Art is cool."   

National History Day  
District Competition  

Approaches 

February 24th will mark the next trip the 

junior high National History Day partici-

pants will make to Northeast Commu-

nity College in the hope of qualifying for Nebraska state 

competition – and the possibility of proceeding on to 

Washington, D.C. in June! This year’s entries for the 

theme of “Rights and Responsibilities” are a group exhibit 

on the history of Title IX and Women in Sports, and a 

group documentary on the history of women’s education 

in America and abroad. These student-led research pro-

jects are a lot of work. but a lot of fun. This year’s partici-

pants are Gracie Borer, Cailin Briggs, , Maddie Hogeland, 

Makenna Klug, Kelli Schoch, Kaelyn Svehla, and Brooklyn 

Wilke. Mrs. Kmiecik is the sponsor. 

ASBESTOS MANAGEMENT PLAN 

The Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act of 1986 (referred to as AHERA) was enacted by Congress to identify and to develop solutions 

for any problems that schools have with asbestos.  In 1994, 1996, and 1998 a certified asbestos inspector, as required by AHERA, inspected 

all buildings in the Lakeview Community Schools System.  The inspector located, sampled, and rated the condition and hazard potential of all 

materials suspected of containing asbestos.  

We are pleased to report that Shell Creek Elementary is free of asbestos and Platte Center Elementary and Lakeview High School do not con-

tain asbestos materials which are reported to be damaged or significantly damaged.  

Under the law, we still must maintain an asbestos management plan for each building and assign a designated asbestos coordinator to ensure 

no asbestos is introduced into the buildings. These plans are available for inspection in the high school during regular school hours. We will 

continue to insure that a healthy, safe school environment is maintained.  Any inquiries may be directed to Rick Thomas, the designated as-

bestos coordinator at 402-564-8519.  

 *HELP*HELP* 

We are creating an academic 

recognition board for students 

who have scored a 30 or above 

on their ACT. 

However, we need your help, we 

do not have individual test score 

data for any students who gradu-

ated before 2007.  If you or one of 

your family members scored a 30 

or above on their ACT score, 

please contact the Lakeview Jr.-Sr. 

High School and GET ON THE 

BOARD! PH: 402-564-8518 

We need YOUR help!  
Lakeview Jr/Sr High 

Academic Recognition Board!!! 
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The Power Drive class is currently working very hard on our 
documentation. The “Big Boy” car is currently building a brand 
new car with similar dimensions intensions to the A-104 car. 
The A-104 car and A-18 cars are working extremely hard to per-
fect their documentation and finding new ways to improve their 
cars and make them that much better. A lot of testing is going on 

for our motors and control boxes, looking for new ways to improve and make them that much faster. 
Our first race is The Big Red race at the University of Lincoln on Saturday April 5th. We would love to 
see anyone who wants to come down and support our teams!!  ~Power Drive Class 
 
Big Red Invitational 
Saturday, April 5, 2014 
UNL East Campus—Lincoln, NE  
11:30 a.m.   Race 
Hastings Power Drive 
Saturday, April 12, 2014 
Motorsports Park-Hastings, NE 
10:00 a.m.    Race 
Drive-Safe Challenge 
Saturday, April 19, 2014 
Law Enforcement Training Center-G.I., NE 
11:30 a.m.    Race  
Cuming County Open 
Saturday, April 26, 2014 
Cumings Cty. Fairgrounds-West Point,  NE 
10:00 a.m.    Race 
Power Drive Championships 
Saturday, May 3, 2014 
Werner Park-LaVista, NE 
10:00 a.m.      Race 

  

 Do you have  

questions about 

Lakeview’s Dual 
Credit courses? Find your answers at 

the Lakeview Academic/Career 

Fair.  Central Community College 

representative Karin Rieger will be 

presenting on CCC- Dual Credit 

classes. This meeting is for parents 

and students who are currently Jun-

iors and Sophomores. The presenta-

tion is on Feb. 3rd at 6:30pm in the 

Lakeview Media Center.  

Lakeview Jr.-Sr. High School 

Feb. 3rd ,2014   5:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. 

in the Commons 

 How can parents & students benefit from the  

Academic/Career Night at Lakeview High School? 

1.     Inquire about career options available in your community. 

2.     Identify the skills and education needed for jobs and careers in local businesses and beyond. 

3.     Connect with colleges and businesses in Nebraska. 

4.     Identify potential employment for part-time jobs or full time jobs for graduating seniors. 

5.     Begin building relationships with businesses who are interested in apprenticeship programs. 
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ITS FAFSA TIME!!  

If you’re a college-bound senior, you must complete the 
FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid) to ap-
ply for state, federal and college-based financial aid. Sub-
mit the form before your college’s FAFSA priority date as 
some financial aid is awarded first-come, first-serve. Pri-
ority dates usually fall between March 1 and April 1. To 
learn your college’s priority date, check the financial aid 
section of their website or contact their financial aid office.  

From the 
COUNSELOR 

Follow these steps  
to complete the FAFSA: 

Complete your taxes early as the FAFSA re-
quires current tax information.  Within three 
weeks after you and your parents electronically 
file your tax forms, your IRS data should be 
available to retrieve and transfer into your 
FAFSA. See this handout in the “Paying for Col-
lege” section at EducationQuest.org for more 
details about IRS Data Retrieval. 

 Gather these student and parent items:  

~ 2013 federal income tax forms and, if applicable, Schedule K-1 (Form 1065) 
~ 2013 W-2 forms  ~ Student’s driver’s license number  ~ Social Security numbers 
~ Birth dates  ~ 2013 Workers’ Compensation  ~ 2013 child support (paid and/or received) 
~ Current cash, savings and checking account balances  ~ Value of business (if more than 100 employees)  
~ Alien Registration Number for eligible non-citizens    
~ Date parents were married, separated, divorced or widowed 
~ Current investment values (stocks, bonds, mutual funds, CDs, etc.) excluding your home and retirement accounts 
~ Value of investment farm (Do not include the value of a family farm that you or your parents live on and operate.) 
~ Other untaxed income in 2013 such as housing/food/ living allowances for military and clergy 
Be prepared to answer the following FAFSA question:  

Did you or anyone in your household receive any of the following federal benefits?   

 ~ Supplemental Security Income    ~ SNAP (Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program)  
~ TANF     ~ Free or Reduced Price Lunch 
~ WIC 
Complete and file the FAFSA at fafsa.gov. The colleges you list on the application will receive the results.  

 
If you’re filing the FAFSA for the first time and would like free personal help, call the EducationQuest location nearest you to 
set up an appointment: Kearney - 800-666-3721, Lincoln -800-303-3745, or Omaha - 888-357-6300. Call now as appointments 
for January and February are quickly filling up. 

 

 

(Counselor Cont next page) 

 
Check out these free FAFSA tools 

Visit the “FAFSA Tools” section at EducationQuest.org where you’ll 
find: 

College Funding Estimator – estimates your FAFSA results 

FAFSA Demo – walks you through the online FAFSA 

FAFSA Checklist – provides a list of items you need to gather 
before you complete the FAFSA 

FAFSA Tutorial – explains each FAFSA question 

http://www.fafsa.gov/
http://www.educationquest.org/11th-12th-grade-students/paying-for-college/
http://www.educationquest.org/11th-12th-grade-students/paying-for-college/
http://apps.educationquest.org/pdfs/Handouts/FAFSAchecklist.pdf
http://www.fafsa.gov/
http://www.educationquest.org/fafsa-tools/
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Save a Tree! 

If you prefer to read the Viking Voyager online,  please call or email 

Theresa at the District Office (402-564-8518/tfrauend@esu7.org ) and we 

will take you off the paper mailing list.  Thanks!  

Page 9 

        “To Do” List 
    Complete these tasks during February to stay on   

    track for college………... 

Seniors: 

___ Complete student and parent 2013 tax returns. 

___ Complete the FAFSA at fafsa.gov.  

___ Continue to apply for scholarships.  

Juniors: 

___ Register by February 7 for the March 9 SAT. 

___ Register by March 7 for the April 12 ACT. 

For free help with college planning, contact the EducationQuest  

location nearest you:  

 

  Kearney    Lincoln       Omaha 

  308-234-6310   402-475-5222   402-391-4033                    

  800-666-3721   800-303-3745   888-357-6300             

(Counselor Cont.)  

Apply for EducationQuest’s Scavenger Hunt  

Scholarship! 

Apply by March 31 for EducationQuest’s Scavenger Hunt Scholarship.  

You could earn $500 toward your college education!  

Here’s how it works: 

If you haven’t already, complete a profile in ScholarshipQuest at EducationQuest.org. ScholarshipQuest is a scholarship 

search tool with over 2,000 Nebraska-based awards. 

If you are a Nebraska resident in grades 9-12, you will see the EducationQuest Scavenger Hunt Scholarship as one of the 

scholarships that will appear on your results page. 

“Scavenge” around the EducationQuest website to find answers to questions in a survey.  

EducationQuest will draw a winner from those who answer all questions correctly. The winner will receive $500 to invest in 

a NEST 529 College Savings Plan. 

 

 

Upcoming Music  

Department 

Events 
 

February 27, 2014  

 Junior High  

Talent Show  

 7:00 p.m. 

 Admission at the 

door 

 

 

March 22, 2014 

Viking Voices  

Dinner Concert  

 6:30 p.m.  

Tickets go on sale  

February 17, 2014 

http://www.fafsa.gov/
http://sat.collegeboard.org/register?affiliateId=sathomerotator&bannerId=janimg
http://www.actstudent.org/regist/dates.html
http://www.educationquest.org/scholarshipquest/
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Geography Bee 2014 

The 2014 National Geographic 

Bee was held on Tuesday, Jan. 

7.  A total of 29 5th, 6th and 7th 

grade students participated in 

the 2nd Annual competition at 

Lakeview High School. Ms. 

LeAnn Kjergaard practiced with the students once a 

week during 2nd quarter in preparation for the Geo-

graphic Bee.  Students were asked various questions 

about cities, states, countries, and continents and one 

by one were eliminated until only three students re-

mained.  Those in the final round were Emily Cunning-

ham, Cody Schaad, and Mason Stahl.  Cody an-

swered the most questions correctly to become the 

2014 Champion.  He will take a qualifying test to see if 

he will be able to compete at the state level.  Con-

gratulations Cody! 

Participating Platte Center Elementary students were 

5th  - America Rodriguez, Patty Flowers, Alex Campos-

Gaspar, and Kevin Dominguez. 6th - Kaley Gilsdorf, 

In 
and Around 

Platte Center Elementary School 
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Fas-Break Recognizes  

Students!  

6th Grade Student Takes 1st Place   
(Pictured below): Allison Jaixen, 6th grader at Platte 

Center Elementary, took  1st place honors at the 

Knights of Columbus free throw contest held recently 

in Columbus.  With the win Allison advances to the 

regional contest at Colum-

bus Middle School in Feb-

ruary.  Congratulations, 

Alli!!! 

The Parent Teacher Organization met on Thursday, January 16.  
Agenda items included a recap of last year’s fundraisers, the collec-
tion of various box tops and receipts, and the planning of school 
events.  A Spring Family get-together at the YMCA is being 
planned for March.  The PTO will provide snacks for NeSA testing 
and ideas are being discussed for Teacher/Staff Appreciation 
Week.  Christy Dietrich will, once again, chair the School-
wide Track and Field Fun Day.  Volunteers will be needed to 
ensure successful events for your children!  Please consider 
volunteering!!  It is both fun and rewarding!!!  

Kaley Gilsdorf and Whit-

ney Kuta were awarded 

certificates and bowling 

passes from the Fas-
Break company in Colum-

bus.  This award is given 

to students who have 

made a concerted effort 

to raise their grades or 

have been a positive in-

fluence in their school 

and community.  Con-

gratulations, Kaley and 

Whitney!! 

Left to Right:   

Kaley Gilsdorf, Mr. Schrunk, Whitney Kuta 

Pictured Left to Right:  Patty Flowers, Emily Cun 

ingham, Heidi Alvarado, America Rodriguez, Dylan 

Johnson, Kevin Dominguez, Alex Campos Gaspar, Ms. 

Kjergaard,  Kortney Hassebrook, Kaley Gilsdorf 

B.U.G. AWARD WINNERS 
The Kiwanas sponsor the B.U.G.(Bringing Up Grades) Awards that 
are given to children who consistently bring up their grades and also 
try hard to keep their grades up.  BUG award winners for the 1

st
 se-

mester are: 

Kindergarten: Brandon Rosales, Kierstyn Beaumont, Jordan Loseke 
1

st
 Grade:  Alyn Estrada Morales, Ana Jimenez, Leah Max, Brant 

Sander and Clayton Thomson 
2

nd
 Grade:  Blake Barcel, Taylor Greisen, William Hrouda, Jane 

Johnson, Chelsey Martinez 
3

rd
 Grade:  Damion Sapp, Emily Tunink, Oscar Campos, Kenny 

Morales 
4

th
 Grade:  Angel Rodriguez, Ayanna Barragon, Brooklyn Greisen, 

Andres Rosales 
5

th
 Grade:  Will Becker, Oliver Jimenez, America Rodriguez, Zach 

Schafer 

6
th

 Grade:  Jairo Delgado, Kortney Hassebrook, Whitney Kuta 

PTO News 
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Christmas Program 

On December 17, students in grades K-6 from Shell Creek and Platte Center participated in 

the Christmas program presented by Mrs.  

Goedeken and Mrs. Himanga.   

Geography Bee 
Twenty-eight students from Platte Center, Shell Creek, and 
Lakeview Junior High competed in the local level of the Geog-
raphy Bee sponsored by the National Geographic Society.  
Grades 5-7 answered eight rounds of challenging geography 
questions.  The three finalists were 7

th
 grade students:  Cody 

Schaad, Mason Stahl, and Emily Cunningham.  The winner of 
the Geography medal went to Cody Schaad who has now 
taken the written test to see if he will qualify for the State Ge-
ography Bee.  Shell Creek students:  Macy Blaser, Karissa 
Gleeson, Dawson Wurdeman, and Landon Bignell all an-
swered 5 questions correctly (pictured below).  

Shell Creek Student Council 
collected over 800 cans of food 
for the annual food drive.  Stu-
dents were asked to donate 
two cans and Mrs. Blumen-
thal’s 5th grade class collected 
the most cans.   
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1st Grade Paben: Lexi Blaser, Grace Brockhaus, 

Ali Carter, Kyah Curtis, Melany Garcia, Kenden 

Henk, Brooklynn Jarecki, Issac Koester, Fatima 

Moreno, Adan Ramirez, Sadie Robinson, Arely San-

chez, Nolan School,  Cambell Tessendorf 

 

2nd Grade Osten: Blake Anderson, Adrian 

Contreras, Corbin Dicke, Morgan Finecy, Taylor 

Helms, Giovanni Juarez, Taitum Klug, Levi Lutje-

lusche, Ivan Mercado Robledo, Juan Rodriguez, 

Kyra Smith 

 

2nd Grade Zywiec: Alexis Bennett, Sophia Bender, 

Elaina Bloebaum, Eiseah Carias, Hailie Garza, Dus-

tin Molt, David Montano, Kyle Olmer, Ian Redfern, 

Julian LaPointe, Cora Stamm, Naima Casas 

 

3rd Grade Wemhoff:  Josie Bentz, Braxton Borer, 

Lizbette Cabanas,  Shayla Cavalli, Neilany 

Contreras, Lexi Dreifurst, Wyatt Frauendorfer, Ma-

son Hobza, Sidney Jaixen, Annie Lange, Alena 

Luchsinger, Elly Luchsinger, Makenna Lutjelusche, 

Brianna Manak, Serria Martinez Casas, Joshua 

Neave, Cadence Redfern, Neils Schmidt, Taylor 

Stahl, Ava Tessendorf, Zoe Velazquez  

 

4th Grade Anderson:  Cody Adle, Zach Anderson, 

Ben Drozd, Riley Hellbusch, Alex Holmberg, Ma-

son Klug, Yadira Mercado Robledo, Emely Montes 

Rodriquez, Eli Osten, Elizabeth Rowe, Carly 

Schaad, Emily Schaad, Travis Schoch, Macy Stock,  

Adam Van Cleave 

 

4th Grade Linder:  Bo Behlen, Kolby Blaser, 

Gracie Duncan, Lauren Finecy, Rafael Gar-

cia, Jaeden Jenkinson, Jessica Kouma, 

Mariah Reynoldson, Mya Saxton, Hunter 

Schoch, Abbie Scholl, Kanen Shemek, Cooper 

Tessendorf,  Madison Vogt 

 

5th Grade Blumenthal:  Matthew Bennett, Alonzo 

Gonzalez, Abigail Lutjelusche, Caleb Mousel, Cassie 

Rathbone 

 

5th Grade Zabawa:  Dalton Arends, Reed Blaser, 

Sydnie Briggs, Brock Dreifurst, Saray Gloria-

Espino, Logan Jaixen, Shelby Smith 

 

6th Grade Bentz:  Angel Alonzo-Zermeno, Ashley 

Behlen, Landon Bignell, Victor Catalan Mendez, 

Karissa Gleeson, Cole Hobza, Chase Houdesheldt, 

Aaron Morse, Richy Olivas, Kienan Prorak, De-

laney Snyder, Dawson Wurdeman 

 

6th Grade Kjergaard:  Laura Bennett, Macy 

Blaser, Aaron Chin, Makenna Frenzen, Edgar Gar-

cia, Chase Kleinheksel, Meera Lange, Adam Nelson, 

Emily Stevenson, Evan Tessendorf, Jose Valdivia, 

Travis Vetick 

THE FOLLOWING STUDENTS 

MET THEIR 2ND QUARTER  

AR GOAL!! 

Mrs. Wemhoff’s 3rd Grade December Winners!! 

Mrs. Anderson’s 4th Grade December Winners!   
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In 
and Around 

Christ Lutheran School 

     It is hard to believe that half of the school 
year is over already.  Second quarter grades 
have been sent home, and we are back into full 
swing for the 3

rd
 quarter.    At the end of Janu-

ary we will be celebrating Lutheran School’s 
Week.  It is a week full of fun and learning to 
celebrate the privilege of a Christ-centered edu-
cation.  Our main activity for this week is to ex-
perience Kenya, Africa through an online mis-
sion trip.  Each day we will be videoconferenc-
ing with students in Kenya.  This experience will 
help us to see the needs of people who are less 
fortunate than us.  It will also help us to see just 
how blessed we are here in Columbus, NE, 

USA and help us to reach out and help any 
way we can. 

Honor Roll students for the 2
nd

 quarter were 
Mark Buhman, Kavan Splittgerber, Makayla 
Finecy, Katee Korte, Cort Loseke, Reese 
Janssen, Maddie Splittgerber, Aubrey Strom-
berg, Amber Buhman, Carsten Loseke, Kade 
Stromberg, Brock Foltz, Kaycee Grote-
lueschen, Julee Jaixen Julia Witt, Ali Janssen.  
Congratulations and keep up the great work. 

Below:  Maddie Splittgerber and Rory Korte were  
presented with the Fasbreak award. 

Above:  Second Quarter BUG award winners were 
Brock Foltz, Logan Zanardi, Ali Janssen, Kaycee Grote-
lueschen, Cort Loseke, Julee Jaixen, Julia Witt, Rory 
Korte, and Maddie Splittgerber.  Superintendent Russ 
Freeman presented the awards on behalf of Kiwanis. 

Happy New Year from Christ Lutheran!! 

Geography Bee 

Twenty-eight students from Platte Center, Shell Creek, and 
Lakeview Junior High competed in the local level of the Geog-
raphy Bee sponsored by the National Geographic Society.  
Grades 5-7 answered eight rounds of challenging geography 
questions.  The three finalists were 7

th
 grade students:  Cody 

Schaad, Mason Stahl, and Emily Cunningham.  The winner of 
the Geography medal went to Cody Schaad who has now 
taken the written test to see if he will qualify for the State Geog-
raphy Bee.  Good Luck, Cody! 

Pictured right  are Geography 
Bee sponsor, LeAnn Kjer-

gaard, and Geography Bee 

winner Cody Schaad.  


